
The Exeter R/C Eagles, Inc. 

Meeting Minutes 

JULY 2013 

Our monthly club meeting was held on Wednesday, July 17, 2013 at the flying field and called to order by 
President Ed Lopuski at 7:00pm with 7 members present. The club currently has 43 paid members.  

OLD Business:   
The club’s lawn mower is now fixed. It required a new idler pulley. Since its return, Ed Lopuski has been 
keeping the field mowed. If you see Ed, make sure to thank him for taking the time to keep our field groomed. If 
anyone is interested in helping to keep the grass mowed, please contact email Ed at elopuski@hotmail.com or 
call him at (610) 334-0880. 
 
The club is researching the costs to add 200 feet of low fencing (similar to that used for the flight line) to keep 
cars from driving across the grass. 

NEW Business:   
The club will be amending the Bylaws to permit turbine helicopters to operate at the field.  Fixed wing turbine 
aircraft will continue to be prohibited at our field due to their high speed and the possibility that they could 
accidentally overfly Route 100, which is a no-fly zone.  Anyone desiring to fly a turbine helicopter at our field 
must possess a turbine waiver for helicopters and a copy of the turbine waiver must be on file with the club. 

The club encourages you to bring family members and friends with you to the field. However, for their safety 
and the safety of our pilots, please request that they remain behind the flight line at all times. 

The club’s annual FunFly will be Sunday, September 22nd. We are encouraging club members to invite family 
and friends to attend this year’s FunFly.  It will be a fun event for all who attend. We will have a trainer aircraft 
available on a buddy box so that your family members and friends can get a chance to fly, even if they have 
never flown before! The club will be providing hamburgers, hot dogs and sodas. We will be asking for 
volunteers to bring condiments, covered dishes, folding tables, chairs and canopies. Also we need one or two 
people to help with grilling the burgers and hot dogs. If you are willing to bring something or help out, we ask 
that you coordinate directly with Ed Lopuski. 

The next club meeting is on Wednesday, August 21st  at 7:00 P.M.  All club members are invited to attend our 
monthly meetings.  A reminder and meeting agenda will be emailed to all members several days in advance of 
the meeting. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm. 

2013-2014 Club Officers: 
President: Ed Lopuski 
Vice President: Norris Matthews 
Secretary: Aram Basmadjian 
Treasurer: Dennis Snoke 
Safety Officer: Greg Laskoskie 


